


Nick Thompson claims European Laser Gold

Apologies, the blank box here contained

a fantastic image of Nick in action during
the event.

Unfortunately we published it in error
without the copyright holder's permission.
We profoundly apologise for this error and
have redacted the picture. This of course
does not detract in anyway from Nick's
achievement.

Congratulations to honorary member Nick Thompson who added the Laser European Championship gold to his collection with victory in
Barcelona last month.

Club

Annual Sailing and Club Review - 11th November 2017

Members are reminded that the Annual Sailing and Club Review will take place in the Island Room at 10:00hrs on Saturday 11th
November 2017. The purpose of the meeting is to allow informal discussion of the general affairs and activities of the Club.
There is no formal agenda but the planned running order is as follows:

e Commodore’s Introduction & Overview
e Membership Survey Results

e Sailing Review

e Last Year’s Financials

e Business Plan 2017 / 18

e Budget2017/18

e 5 Year Financial Plan

e Club Centenary First Floor Project

Please note there will be a break at 11:00 to participate in the 2 minutes silence for the armistice.

Members are reminded that the occasion is not a “general meeting” and that, therefore, binding decisions cannot be made.

Members intending to raise a specific topic or issue are requested to advise the General Manager — Operations beforehand so that any
necessary research can be undertaken to enable the matter to be fully dealt with.

Kirsty Timmis, General Manager - Operations

2018 Annual General Meeting

Whilst we issue our AGM papers with our January mailing | would like to give you advanced notice that, as agreed at the 2016
Business review meeting, for the 2018 AGM the documents will be sent out by email in January. Hard copies will be sent to those
Members for whom we have no email address or to any Member who specifically requests a hard copy. It will also be possible to
access the documents on our website.

For Sale — wider circulation

Many of you are aware that we have a “For Sale” notice board in the Sail Loft for boats and equipment. This is for the use of all
Members via the office. However | notice items often appear there but not in our ePN "For Sale” section through which you would enjoy
a much larger circulation.

| am pleased that most of our new “In House” activities, Pilates, Spanish lessons etc, are very well supported and often over-
subscribed. and therefore we do restrict participation to Members only..
Clive Sparrow, Vice Commodore

Dinghy Park annual maintenance 2018

As part of our annual Dinghy Park maintenance, we will be organising two working parties. Do come and join the team with your gloves,





















Cruising

The Cruisers have enjoyed a busy Autumn with successful rallies to Cowes for lunch at the Lifeboat and Warsash to celebrate Trafalgar
Day at the Sailing Club. The weather was a bit gloomy for the latter but this lifted after lunch. We have also had the benefit of a very
instructive engine maintenance session courtesy of SAL Marine and feedback from Members at the Cruising Forum.

As a result of the latter, we will investigate the use of social networks to co-ordinate events. We are focusing on a trip to the Southern
French Canals for the Charter Cruise next year. This should provide a good opportunity for some entente cordiale at a leisurely pace
and appeal to a broad cross section of Members.

In November the Winter Talk season begins and we look forward to our final Day sail on 22 Nov. Needles Relief — in concert with our
racing brethren is on 9 December.

We look forward to seeing you at these as well as the many events filling the Club. So much so that we have had to relinquish the spot
for the Cruising Supper on 2nd December. Sad, but a sign that the First Floor is busier than ever.

Perrin Towler, Captain of Cruising

Past Events

East Cowes Day Cruise 9th October 2017

A total of 13 boats, 11 sail and 3 motor registered for this event, on a day forecast to be dry with little wind. The morning began
however with heavy drizzle and two yachts having got crew who were quite drenched, decided to return to Lymington. The remaining
boats arrived from 1130 hrs onwards at East Cowes marina, promptly making for the Lifeboat pub to dry out and enjoy some welcome
refreshment and company. In all 39 were present at lunch, dining off the daily menu and together generously bought £130 worth of
Needles Relief raffle tickets in aid of the RNLI. At 1430 hrs, all headed back to Lymington, mainly motoring, but a most enjoyable day at
sea.

John Adcock - Cruising Sub Committee

Engine Maintenance Talk

More than 50 Club Members attended the illustrated lecture and demonstration presented by Wayne Taylor, director of SAL Marine.

For this two outboard engines and one 3 cylinder Volvo Penta yacht engine were set up in the Island Room. The talk covered
‘winterisation’ of our boats, preventive maintenance and general care of boats relating to the interiors, exteriors and the engines /
transmission. He also gave detailed information and excellent slides about ‘common rail’ diesel fuelling systems.

This year's competition was a timed race to change a fuel filter, oil filter, raw sea water impeller and to loosen and fit a new timing fan
belt. All three teams completed the task in less than three and a half minutes — a very good time indeed.

During Q&A Members asked about their individual problems and everyone left feeling more confident and certainly much better
informed about care of and troubleshooting on their own boats.

Bob Woolley, Cruising Sub-Committee

Last Call - Photographic Competition

The closing date for entries to the Photography Competition is Friday 17t November.

You can enter 1 A4 print per person, to be taken on or around the water.
All age groups are encouraged to enter.

Please write your name on the back of the photograph.

Submit a caption if you wish.

Judging will take place on the afternoon of 22"d November. The winning photograph will be displayed for one year in the silver frame in
the trophy cupboard.

Harvie Woolley, Cruising Sub-Committee

Training
Powerboat Level 2 + Course (£45 to all) 23'd December

This is a course is run by the Club Chief Instructor (Power), Andrew Eady. It does not carry with it an RYA qualification, but it is based
on the RYA Safety Boat Course. Candidates must already have an RYA Powerboat Level 2 certificate and be a confident powerboat
driver.



The one day course is designed for those that help at Club events, who would like to gain some of the knowledge and skills to enable
them to more effectively deal with safety of fleets and capsize situations as a crew.

Additional Requirements

RYA Level 2 Powerboat Certificate

Powerboat Level 2 Course (Members £95, Non Members £195);

e 18th & 19th November
e 2nd & 3rd December

This two-day course provides the skills and background knowledge needed to drive a powerboat and is the basis of the International
Certificate of Competence. It includes close quarters handling, high speed manoeuvres, man overboard recovery and collision
regulations.

The courses run from 09:00hrs to 16:30 approximately, all of the above courses can be booked by replying to this email or by
contacting Reception on 01590 672677.

Please note that your booking will not be confirmed until payment has been made. If you require any further information about our
training courses please click here.

If you require any further information about our training courses please click here.

First Aid Course

The Club is running First Aid Course on the following dates:

e Sunday 12th November
e Sunday 14th January
o Saturday 17th February

The course runs from 09:00hrs to 16:30 approx. in the Island Room.
COURSE INFORMATION

Our one-day course covers all the usual first aid subjects, but from a boating perspective. It is aimed at anyone who goes afloat,
whether on inland waters, rivers, estuaries or on cross channel passages.

In a medical emergency a little first aid knowledge and immediate action can save lives, especially in remote locations. This one-day
course is designed to provide a working knowledge of first aid for people using small craft and to support skippers.

It fulfils the requirements for: professional skippers of small craft working within 60 miles of a safe haven, including Boat masters; the
Senior First Aid certificate needed by offshore racers subject to ISAF's regulations on first aid training (OSR 4.08.4).The course is
recommended by the MCA and HSE.

The subjects specific to boating include:

o the recovery position in a confined space

e CPR, including the drowning protocol

e cold shock and hypothermia from immersion and/or exposure
e seasickness and dehydration

e medical assistance or advice by VHF

e helicopter rescue

To book onto a course you will need to fill in the application form and return it to the Club along with your payment. The course is £50
for Members and £70 for non-Members.

Vicky Leen, Sailing Manager

Volunteers & Winter Race Management Training

The Volunteers Party at the Club provided a most enjoyable finale to another busy season on the water. It was great to catch up with
other race team members over an excellent supper and of course congratulate this year’s winner of the Cyril Lyon trophy Malcolm
McKeag. Malcolm has coordinated the Race Teams for the XOD and Folkboat classes for several years. As well as acting as Race
Officer for these classes he has also been a frequent member of the Thursday Night Race team. On many occasions he has also



provided his own committee boat Chinook.

At the October meeting of the Sailing Committee it was decided that in future all Volunteers assisting with a Club Sailing Event will be
referred to as Race Team. It was felt that this more accurately reflects their valuable contribution to sailing and especially racing at the
Club. The term Race Team will include all Members who contribute to an event on and off the water and indeed some may say that
they never ‘volunteer’ anyway such are the persuasive skills of Vicky in the sailing office.

Whilst activities on the water take a back seat over the winter months, there are plenty of Training Events in the new year. For the first
time there will be some training for rib support crews who find themselves responsible for finishing a race at a mark. Sign up sheets for
all Training Events will be on the notice board.

Race Management

Sign up sheets for the RYA Club Race Officer Course and Role of the Support Boat are on the Club Notice Board — get your name
down quick!

RYA Club Race Officer Course
Malcolm McKeag

Island Room - 1830 start

Thursday 111" January

Thursday 25" January

Thursday 15t February

Thursday 15t February
Please Note: this course is being spread over the 4 evenings. Please try and attend all four sessions.

Role of the support boat

John Whyte
Island Room - 1830 start
These sessions will cover the task you could be asked to fulfill by the Race Officer if you are driving or crewing a support boat.

Thursday 15t March
Thursday 15t March

RYA Regional Race Officer Course— 3rd and 4th February 2018

The RYA has scheduled this 2 day course at the RLymYC over the weekend of 3 and 4 February.
Details of the course, the course book and application form can be downloaded from the RYA website. Please click on this link for more details (note — it is the second
set of courses on the page).

Use of Club VHF Radios

Saturday 21 April - Island Room 1030 hours

Frances Evans

Racing
Date for the diary — Junior Regatta 2018

The dates for next year’s junior Regatta will be 13th to 17t August. We look forward to many of you joining us once again and to
welcoming new Members who might like to volunteer and join in the fun.














